NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday October 17, 2017 at the Youth Centre

Present :      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Tamara Strapp, Karen Ripley, Martin Bates, Nick Greenfield, Alexander Church, Jeremy Knott, Peter Davies, Sean O'Hara, Sheila Brazier
Also three members of the public: Carolyn Cloutt, Brian Brazier, Mrs. Newcombe, and John Barwick and Walter and Max Meyer with reference to the Mill site.

1.  Apologies:  Ruth Hardy.
2.  Declarations of interest:  Judy, Lesley, Stephen and Sue in respect of Grove Farm; Jeremy in respect of the Mill.
3.  Minutes of previous meeting Monday September 25, 2017:  Minutes of October 10 were approved.  Those of September 25 were approved subject to an amendment requested by Karen to the last sentence of the final paragraph of item 5, which should now read as follows:
Karen pointed out that the fact they have put those parts in the flood zone makes sense because commercial is not considered to be such high risk as housing and is therefore more acceptable in planning terms.
4.  Matters arising:  none.
5.  Update after the Public Hearing by the owners of the Mill Site:  John Barwick addressed the meeting on behalf of the owner.  He highlighted the two matters which the Examiner had raised, namely the emergency access, and the need for us to present a revised SEA.  He felt it was important for us to work closely together otherwise it could jeopardise all the work put into the Neighbourhood Plan.  Sue asked if the Sequential Test was implicit in the SEA.  John Barwick replied this is not really the case but what is needed is for a stronger argument to be made that in these special circumstances the Sequential Test can be operated in a different way because there are so many additional sustainability advantages compared to other sites that do not have the same flooding problem.
Sean felt it was the responsibility of the Mill owners to solve the emergency exit problem, although we will do whatever we can to co-operate.  Stephen felt that the Examiner's summary did not specify who has to do what as regards the Exception Test.  Our 9 criteria for the site assessments in the SEA are all environmental, and what is needed now is for us to offer stronger sustainability arguments.  We need to look at the other elements, not just environmental but also social and economic advantages.  We  do have to deal with certain inconsistencies in our assessments, but also  to set out more clearly the other factors in order to convince him.
As regards the emergency access, John Barwick reported that he had contacted the emergency services to see what they need.  The response from SECAM was they already have emergency plans, and have vehicles which can deal with flooding to a depth of 1 m.  They do not see 

a problem with the existing access as it stands.  The Fire and Emergency Response Service are considering their official response; they have some vehicles that could deal with more than 1 m.  
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There are assumptions that such a situation would be dealt with by a centralised service and resources would be shared.  They are aware of the urgency of the matter from the point of view of the Examiner's deadline: SECAM were quick and helpful, and he is awaiting the official response in writing from the other services.  He said the depth of possible flooding at the entrance to the Mill after levelling will be just under 1 m. 
Mr. Barwick felt therefore it might be possible to go back to the Examiner now and say that all the emergency services have planning in place for emergency vehicles, and are happy with the current access.
As regards the alternative access, the two closest plots are owned by Openfield and by the Woodland Trust, who are not usually inclined to consider any changes but who might do so in these unusual circumstances.  However the chances of getting a reply for the Examiner in the timescale are very low.  He is awaiting initial responses from the other landowners by the end of this week.  He has at least three alternative routes and is fairly confident of getting a new access, although in view of the response of the emergency services he questioned whether an alternative access was necessary anyway.  
Peter referred to an earlier planning application, which had the access next to Bookends in Northbridge Street which was actually on land already owned by the Mill.  Mr. Barwick did not know why that had not been included in the current plans, but in order to revive that suggestion they would have to re-submit a new planning application which of course would take time.
Sue asked what would happen if they disregarded the Neighbourhood Plan and carried on with the application.  The reply was this was not really feasible, as with the Plan so imminent Rother would decline it anyway.  Jeremy questioned whether it was just an access issue, as there were houses in Flood Zone 1.  It was pointed out that none of the houses would actually “have their feet in the water” as their entrances were on higher ground.  
If the Inspector would not accept the proposals for the Mill entrance, it was up to him to do his maths.  as regards our housing numbers.   If he suggested we take out the Mill site then we would have to have all the other sites.  We could say that we did not want to proceed on that basis, and that we would go back and try to find other sites.
Stephen asked Mr. Barwick about suggestions that other parties were interested in buying the Mill site.  He replied that the completed development plus construction costs would need funding in the order of £30 million.  If they do get permission it is standard practice to involve other investors, and they have had several responses.
6.  Discussion on draft response to necessary changes to the SEA:  At this point the group split into smaller working groups to discuss the environmental aspects of each of the sites, and at the end of the session the results were fed back to the larger group.  Stephen agreed  to collate all the comments and  circulate  a draft of the revised  table for  comment and further amendment as soon as he could.
7.  Next steps:  Donna  is redrafting the  rest of the  SEA which she wishes to be commented on by  both Rother  and the EA before submission to the Programme  Officer  for publication  as the start of the four week consultation with an aim that the  consultation would terminate on or before the deadline set by the Examiner of 30 November.












p.2 of 3
AOB:  None.  
Date of next meeting:  It was agreed that  Stephen would call a meeting  if necessary  probably on Wednesday  25 at a time and venue to be decided.
The meeting closed at 10 p.m.
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